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NEWSLETTER  

Parents log into Compass for Recent Events and Notifications! 

             Remember: 
         

        Our    
             Volunteer Helpers  

          Special 
          óThank Youô 

           Morning Tea 
          December 6! 

Diary Dates!  

30/11 Lamont Book Fair concludes 
30/11 Years 5&6 vs Mt Evelyn Christian 
School Sports 11:30-2:30 at GRPS 
3/12 Years 5&6 Starlab Incursion 
5/12 Foundation Fairytale Fiasco 
6/12 Walk-a-thon 
6/12 Volunteer Helpers Morning Tea 
7/12 Years 1&2 Sports Day 

 

From the Principal!   

Building Works Commence! 

Next week will see the removal of the old portable classroom north of the 
stage in the quadrangle. 

  
Architectôs impression of the new building.  



Construction of the new building has already commenced off site and 
preparation for ground works will commence before the end of this year. 

The building will be delivered in pre-assembled modules early in February 
2019 after ground works, including excavation and establishment of 
footings, are completed during the January break. 

It is expected that Years 5&6 classes will move into the new classrooms 
before the end of Term 1 with the demolition of the old Annex scheduled 
for Easter in 2019. 

Years 3-6 Sports Uniform from 2019! 

Last night the School Council approved the introduction of a School Sports 
Top for Years 3-6 as part of the school uniform.  

It is intended that this will be a part of the compulsory school uniform for 
Years 3-5 from next year, in 2019 and for Years 3-6 from 2020.   

 

This uniform is to be worn on Phys-Ed days, sports days, at interschool 
sports and when a student represents the school in sport. Purchasing this 
top will be a pre-condition of participation in an Interschool Sports team 
from 2019.  

For Grade 6, in 2019 only, purchasing this top will be optional, with the 
school providing a pool of loan tops for those Grade 6 students who are 
participating in Interschool Sport and do not have their own top. 

We believe that this will be a great addition to promote school pride and 
further engage children in physical activities especially when representing 
the school at various events 

Tops will be able to be purchased through the Uniform Store at GRPS, at 
a cost of $45 (incl. GST) from the start of 2019.  



Our School Philosophy:  

Last night School council also reviewed our School Philosophy statement 
which is added to the end of the newsletter for parents and interested 
members of the public to view.   

Complaints Policy:  

The Department of Education and Training has detailed guidelines for 
responding to complaints. School Council also reviewed our Complaints 
Policy at itôs meeting last night. This is again added to the back pages of 
this newsletter for your perusal.   

Monday Assembly:  

Last Monday we held our final Aussie of the Month Assembly in the Sports 
and Performance Centre.  Next Monday there will be a brief assembly in 
the Brian Allen Hall at 9:10am. 

Have a great weekend,  

Doug Elliott 
Principal  

ñEvery Child, Every Opportunity, Everyday - Everyoneôs 
Responsibilityò 

 

Dear Parents and Friends,  

Great Ryrie Primary School would like to invite you  

to share morning tea with us on  

Thursday 6 December at 10.40am 

We appreciate all that you do for our school  

and would like to say ñTHANK YOUò for  

all your help during 2018!  

From the Staff at GRPS 

 

School Captains Reports:  

Jasmine for Years 5&6, Rex for Years 3&4, Sam for Years 1&2 and 
Ebony for Foundation. 

Jasmine for Years 5&6: No Report. 

Rex for Years 3&4: No Report.  



Sam for Years 1&2:  

In Years 1&2, the students are continuing with their portfolio tasks. In 
Writing, they are still doing persuasive texts. In Spelling, their sound is óllô 
as in spell and in Investigations they have continued playing óold fashioned 
gamesô and interviewing elderly people.  

Ebony for Foundation: 

Last week the Foundation Students have been 
continuing with their fairy tales, ñThe Lion and the 

Mouseò and ñTown Mouse and Country 
Mouse.ò In Math they are practicing 
their addition skills. It was a bit of a 
disappointment that their sports day 
was cancelled, but it will be held on 

another day. What a busy week Foundation. 

 

 

AUSSIE OF THE MONTH  

For November , 2018 

Macey Wah  

This Aussie of the Month is a 
student from Foundation who is 
enthusiastic, responsible and 
passionate about their learning. 

Macey demonstrates our school 
values through her actions and 
words during every second of 
every day.   

She always gives her best effort and strives to improve in all areas. Macy 
is particularly passionate about Visual Arts and this shows through her work 
which is always of a very high standard.  

She is always exceptionally kind and helpful and it is never for recognition 
or a prize.  

Macy is kind and helpful simply because it is the right thing to do. Her 
friendly smile, her calm demeanor and her ability to get along with everyone 
make her a valued member of our class and of Great Ryrie Primary School. 

 



Reminders & Updates From The Office: 

2019 School Charges and Contributions 

The 2019 School Charges and Contributions are now available on Compass to 
complete. 

The 3 available payment options are: 
 
1. Payment in full by Friday 22nd February 2019;        Or 

2.    4 Bi-Monthly instalments from February 2019 to August 2019 as follows: 

¶ 22nd February (25%) 

¶ 19th April (25%) 

¶ 14th June (25%) 

¶ 9th August (25%)       Or 
3. Contact Rowena in the office to setup your own payment plan to suit your family 

budget with payment via either Compass, BPAY or at the office.  

Please complete the Course Confirmation process for each student NO LATER 
THAN 22nd February 2019.  Payment is not required by this date unless electing to 
pay in full.  

 

 ** 2019 Activities Charge ï Earlier Payment Date ** 

To facilitate students being able to participate in excursions in Term 1 2019, families who wish to 
pay the Activity Charge MUST pay NO LATER THAN Friday 14th December, otherwise a PAYG 

(pay as you go) system is offered. 

If your child is in Foundation the deadline is Friday 22nd February 

If you would like to pay the school contributions and charges via an instalment plan on 
Compass, please pay the Activities Charge at the office by the due date and exclude this item 

from your payment plan. 

 

Outstanding 2018 School Charges and Contributions 

Family Statements with outstanding charges were sent home early Term 4. 

We would appreciate if you could finalise ALL outstanding charges by  

Friday 7th December 

 

Christmas Special lunch order: 

COST $8.00 Orders close December 7, 2018. 

Wednesday 12th December Years 3-6 

Thursday 13th December Foundation ï Year 2 

  



From the Uniform Shop: 

Class of 2019 Grade 6 Commemorative Garment order forms were sent 
home last week. Order forms are available from the office, uniform shop or 
Compass. Orders close December 5, 2018. 

The following consents are due in Compass:  

Years 1 & 2 Ringwood SC Elf production consent/payment due 07/12/18 

Foundation Hoyts Excursion consent/payment due 13/12/2018 

Years 1&2 End Of Year Celebration consent/payment due 13/12/2018 

Years 3 & 4 Rollercity Excursion consent/payment due 13/12/2018 

Years 5 & 6 Luna Park Excursion consent/payment due 13/12/2018 

Grade 6 Graduation consent/payment due 19/12/2018 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK! 

00A   Lana Hassan 
00B   Ricky Guan 
00C   Evelyn Dashwood 
00D   Sian Cing Sektak 
 
12A   Dia Thuluvath 
12B   Sophie Leggatt 
12E   Jaden Teo 
12F  Tuang Tuang 
12G  Ashish Singh 
 
Indonesian  Charlotte Bizley 
                     Mason Jeffery 
 
Visual Arts   Jacob Henry 
              Caspar Lee Ercole 

34A   James Phillips  
34C   Elroy Brugmans 
34D   Vei Vei 
 
56B   Levi Dastolto 
56C   Anjely Cing Biak Muan 
56E   Paw Hser Eh Hai Pi 
 
Performing Arts Dorcus Moi 
                Xavier Motherwell 
 
PE  Macsen Reynolds 
       Hayley Ferries 



Tuesday 11th December  

BBQ: 5:15pm 

CONCERT: 6:30pm 
 

Iôm sure you are all looking forward to hearing the amazing sounds of the 
Great Ryrie students at the óEnd of Year Concertô.  

 
A BBQ prior to the concert will commence at 5:15pm and be 
served in front of the Brian Allen Hall. Sausages and limited 
hot chips will be available for purchase, as well as drinks.  
 

Helpers Needed 

We would really appreciate help to cook sausages from 
4pm and also help to serve from 5:00 ï 6:15pm. If you 
could spare an hour, please email the school on  

great.ryrie.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 
Melissa Roberts 
Assistant Principal  

 

Celebrating Writing at GRPS 

Years 3&4 have been learning about and writing Poems.   

 

Dead all over, tumble weeds go by 

Extreme heat, hard to handle 

Starving every minute of the day. 

Easing away in the dust storm. 

Rattling snakes ready to biteé 

Trucks rarely come by, same as water. 

 

By Tyler Lamb 34C 

 
 

mailto:great.ryrie.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


This week take a look at Jacob from 12Aôs Fete Recount; 

One of my Best Fetes EVER! 
 

This is my second fete Iôve ever had. It was at my current school. The fete 
went from 12:00pm to 7:00pm. The reason it was a spectacular experience 
is because of all the outstanding rides you could enjoy yourselves on. 

I sprinted to the UFO with my mum because I wanted to see if I could go 
on it, but Samuel (heôs a friend of mine) wanted to join me on the ride BUT 
a bit later somebody VOMITED on the UFO so we couldnôt go on it. Due to 
this Samuel and I had to go on the Twist.  

My family thought I was really brave however I was just having fun! I 
LOVED going on the rides because of how they made me feel. I will say 
that I felt like I was full of joy! 
 

By Jacob Morrison-Broughan 12A 

 

PE News 

¶ Years 5&6 students who put their names down to 
play in the following sports (netball, soccer and 
cricket) are playing matches against MECS on 
November 30th here at GRPS. 

¶ Foundation Sports Day is on December 14th at 
GRPS from 9am ï 1pm. 

¶ Years 1&2 Sports Day is on December 7th at 
GRPS from 9am ï 1pm. 

Peter Henson 
Phys-Ed Teacher 

 

2018 Walk-a-thon 
On Thursday 6th December from 9:10am-10:30am we will hold our annual 
walk-a-thon. 

We encourage all students to collect donations to sponsor you for the 
event. All donations will go towards Victorian farmers that need more water 
and resources to feed their cattle. 

We are excited to see you all there! 

Emily Hopkins 
JSC Coordinator 



LIBRARY 

The Lamont Book Fair is well under way 
and all the children have written their 
ñWish Listsò to bring home and talk to you. 

SALE TIMES 

Thursday 29th         8:30-9:30am*   
     3:30-4pm 

Friday 30th  8:30-9am   
    3:30-4pm 

The Fair finishes tomorrow, FRIDAY so why not come along and do 
some present shopping.  

There are two trolleys of Picture Story Books, Novels, Non-Fiction and 
Activity books and they are $5 and under. 

I know that I will be busy checking out the books for my grandchild. 
Christmas is just round the corner and a book is a wonderful gifté.a 
gift for life. 

BOOK CLUB ISSUE 7 

All the orders have been handed out 
except one which had no name or 
grade????? 

So, if you have not received your 
order please come and see Mrs 
Pechar in the Library to collect it. 

 

BOOK CLUB ISSUE 8 

Book Club Issue 8 has been placed 
online and delivery is expected 
around Tuesday 4th December, thank-
you for all your orders this year. 

 
 
 
 
 

Happy Reading,  
Mrs Pechar  

Library Technician 



Congratulations to the following 
students for successfully 

completing and achieving the 
next belt in their recorder levels 

this week: 

 
 

WHITE BELT: Maddison Cullen 
YELLOW BELT: Yashada Lele, Rosie Jelo 
ORANGE BELT: Rosie Jelo, Kanak Bhagwat, 
Jacob Morrison-Broughan 
BLUE BELT: Jade Cheung 
RED BELT: Ada Scholten 
 
INSTRUMENTAL PROGRAM 2019 

In 2019, the school will continue to provide students an opportunity to learn 
a musical instrument through private tuition during school hours. This is a 
self-funded program. 

Great Ryrie Primary School has qualified Instrumental Music Teachers, 
who are able to teach a variety of instruments including: 

¶ Violin 

¶ Cello 

¶ Saxophone 

¶ Clarinet 

¶ Flute 

¶ Keyboard 

¶ Piano 

¶ Drums/Percussion 

¶ Guitar 

¶ Trumpet 

¶ Trombone 

¶ Euphonium 
 

Places in the program are limited and all students who intend to learn an 
instrument in 2019 must complete a new ó2019 Expression of Interestô 
form (including all students who are currently learning an instrument in 
2018). 

ó2019 Expression of Interestô forms are NOW available from the main 
office and on Compass. Due to the high demand for places in our 
program, it is important to promptly return the forms to the office to secure 
a place in the 2019 program. Forms will be dated and timed as they are 
received at the office and places will be offered in the order that forms are 
received.  

Peta Murray & Jessica Syme 
Performing Arts Teachers 



Chaplainôs Spot 
Traits of strong, emotionally smart families  

[Michael Grose ï Parenting Ideas Club] 

Michael Grose, Australiaôs number 1 parenting educator, 
has a blog. https://www.parentingideas.com.au/Blog 

1] Members come together regularly and enjoy each 
otherôs company - share a meal, meet on birthdays and other special 
events; or just hang out together. How much time do you spend together 
as a family? 

2] People share feelings, and learn how to manage them effectively ï 
they connect on a deeper level, acknowledging when someone is unhappy 
ï giving space, a shoulder to lean on or simply cheer them up. Does your 
family connect on an emotional level? 

3] Family members care deeply about each other ï come together 
through difficulty ï they draw together when a crisis happens. Hardship 
inspires rather than pushes people away. Would your family pull 
together or disintegrate when hardship hits?  

4] Family members communicate positively and show affection - there 
is a willingness to forgive and look for ways to move forward rather than be 
stuck in the past. How much affection is shown in your family on a daily 
basis?  

5] Conflict is resolved respectfully and positively, rather than ignored 
- seeing conflict situations as opportunities to bring people closer together 
rather than take sides or blame. Is conflict ignored or handled 
respectfully in your family? 

6] Thereôs a strong sense of shared identity - They generally have 
traditions passed down from one generation to the next. What are your 
key traditions and rituals?  

7] Decisions are shared and all members honour opinions and ideas 
- The old ñDo as I say!ò no longer works. Parents in strong families use a 
different parenting approach to raise their children. What parenting 
approach do you use? 

8] There is a feeling of optimism and hope within the family - something 
bigger than them that they connect with ï whether it is religion, caring for 
the environment or shared compassion for peopleï hope and optimism are 
gained from a shared set of ethics, beliefs or values. How does your crew 
measure up? 

 



Quote of the week: 

I like the challenge of trying different things and wondering whether itôs 
going to work or whether Iôm going to fall flat on my face. -Johnny Depp 

Alan Silverwood ï Chaplain - Pastoral care for our community, 
Tuesdays, Thursdays, Fridays. [silverwood.alan.l@edumail.vic.gov.au]  

The Chaplaincy program is funded through Federal Government & Community 
support including; ñInspire! School Chaplaincy Networkò, CCCVaT, Great Ryrie 
Primary School Council and local private and community donations.  

 

CHAPLAINCY BBQ 

Chaplaincy are running a BBQ at Heathmont 
shops on Saturday 8 December as part of the 
Heathmont Festival. We would appreciate any 
help if you are available to either cook or serve 
9am-1pm.  

Please click on the following link (or copy it into 
browser) to go to the signup sheet: 

www.volunteersignup.org/YFTC4 

To sign up, just follow the instructions on the page. It only takes a few 
second to do!  

Thank you for volunteering! 

 

CAMP FOR CANCER 

Two students Archer and Madigan Urquhart 
attended the annual Camp For Cancer weekend 
last week, which raises money for the Peter Mac 
research institute. 

It is organized by Ben Roarty, an ex Melbourne 
Storm player, who lost his parents to cancer.  

It has run for four years and this year we more 
than doubled funds raised from 28,000 to 
67,000!  The Camp for Cancer will be on again 
next year on the 15th of November.  

It is amazing what people can do when they join 
together for a cause! Well done Maddigan and 
Archer!  

 

mailto:silverwood.alan.a@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.volunteersignup.org/YFTC4


We are very pleased to announce that Great Ryrie 
Primary School will be having an end of year Concert on Tuesday 11th 
December, commencing at 6.30 p.m.  

The performance will take place on the steps area on the oval near the 
staff car park.  

All grades will be performing an item. The school orchestras, choirs and 
dance group will also be performing an item.  

Great Ryrie P.S. children will be sitting with their grade and grade teacher 
in front of the stage area. All students are required to be seated with 
their grade no later than 6.15 p.m. and must stay with their grade until 
the end of the concert.  

Families and friends are welcome to sit anywhere around the assembled 
grades on the oval. B.Y.O. chair or rug. Strictly no alcohol at this family 
event please.  

Unless your class teacher has specified otherwise, students have the 
option of wearing óChristmasô attire. (Christmas t-shirts, Santa hats, tinsel, 
etc.)  

If your child cannot attend could you please send a note to their 
classroom teacher ASAP, otherwise we will assume your child will 
be there on the night, and will plan accordingly.  

Food and soft drinks will be on sale at the canteen from 5.15 p.m. so feel 
free to come and eat before the concert. 

Although Christmas themed, this event is not a religious 
service, all denominations are included and welcomed to this 
family focussed event!  

We look forward to an enjoyable and entertaining cultural 
celebration! 

Peta Murray and Jess Syme 
Performing Arts Teachers 

 



  


